HON. SECRETARY:



P.O. Box 1287. PHONE 2153.

Rotary Club of Pretoria.

29th April, 1937.

J.S. Cleland, Esq., Cape Town.

Dear Rotarian Cleland,

I have to thank you for your letter of 26th inst., and have pleasure in enclosing a card duly completed for use by you overseas. If you call at the offices of R.I.B.I. in Tavistock House, Tavistock Square, they will give you any assistance you may require in regard to Rotary.

On behalf of the Club I wish you bon voyage, a pleasant trip overseas and a safe return.

Rotarian Nesbitt of East London, the District

Governor elect, will also be a passenger on the "Athlone Castle".

Good luck,

Yours in Rotary,

HON. SECRETARY. Claude E. Acton.